
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  NCFIE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

December 13, 2016 BOARD MEETING

 MINUTES 

Board Members in Attendance: Kathleen Rich-New, Board Chair, Tracy Little
Board Members Conference Call in:  John Franz, Dan Naylor, Karen Shmukler, and John VanDenBerg
Others in Attendance: Dr. Patricia Nellius, CEO, Laurie Anna Blackburn, Board Liaison, Jessica Simmons, Chief Finance Director.  
Kathleen opened the meeting, welcomed John VanDenBerg to his first meeting.   
Motion:  Tracy moved to approve the December 13, 2016 Agenda.  This was seconded by Karen and the motion passed unanimously.   

Kathleen then reminded members that if they had a conflict of interest to please complete the Conflict of Interest form and provide it to Laurie Anna Blackburn.  No conflicts were reported.  She then asked Mr. VanDenBerg to e-mail his acknowledgment confirming that he has reviewed the Conflict of Interest Policy.  
Motion:  John Franz moved to approve the June 15, 2016 minutes.  This was seconded by Karen and the motion passed unanimously. 
Kathleen informed members that the session would be recorded through the Zoom platform to become more efficient with conducting board meetings.    

Kathleen then asked Dr. Nellius for her NCFIE Board Report
Report
Dr. Nellius began by thanking members for attending the meeting and she was pleased to welcome John VanDenBerg to the Board of Directors.  
Dr. Nellius then recapped the series of events that took place over the summer and fall: drafted the new fiscal year budget, created revenue projections, redesign of the NCFIE website, developing marketing materials, and modification of the business plan, which was posted to the Board Portal for members to review.  
She then spoke about the website activities that will evolve over the next 60 days:  design the content layout to expend, upgrade and develop media outreach, with a resource page.  She asked members to submit resources or links to their resources that they would like to see posted to the website.   She then shared that the portal used by certification students has been upgraded to a more sophisticated platform where students and faculty mentors can now interact through e-mail, adding comments to their profile and review the required documents for their certification requirements.     
Dr. Nellius spoke about the Business Plan for 2016-17; stating it’s a working draft and projections for replicating the model were based on C.A.R.E.S. becoming an evidence based program (EBP) through the California Evidence Based Clearinghouse and aligning with Family First Federal Law, which didn’t pass; however there is a national push for EBP’s with positive outcomes, and NCFIE is well positioned to play a lead role for up front mandated systems.    She then reviewed the prevention and diversion chart in her board report providing background on the basis for the program.  
Dr. Nellius then shared attendance at the National Wraparound Conference was low and June does not appear to be the best timeframe for attendees.  She then shared; February appeared to be more favorable and well-attended.  However; there are conflicts with holding the conference between February and March as the National SOC Conference convening in March, and the Child Welfare League of America holds their annual conference between February and April.  Dr. Nellius then noted the satisfaction survey responses by workshop and the 2016 surveys for The NCFIE trainings have been provided to members and they will be reviewed later on in the agenda.   
Dr. Nellius explained the challenges in capacity building of the NCFIE with regard to limited financial and staffing resources available to perform the workload:  BFP staff are required to time log any time allocated to the NCFIE activities over and above their current job duties as DCF funding cannot be comingled with outside activities.  Additionally, as the CEO, her time is allocated 50% to the Center and 50% to BFP and the workload associated with managing the local Child Welfare System remains demanding; and limits the amount of time and full attention to capacity building efforts.  She is open to member’s guidance, leadership and direction with building capacity, seed funding opportunities and maximizing her time.

Dr. Nellius concluded her report by reminding members that they will need to discuss a preferred timeframe, number of days and preferred location for the 2017 Annual Board Meeting Retreat/ Strategic Planning Session.   She then asked if there were any questions or comments.  Karen asked what types of funding initially supported NCFIE.  Dr. Nellius reported while Dr. Munoz served as the Chief Advancement Officer, Jim Casey Youth Opportunities funded his position along with several other contracts funding for the other positions under NCFIE.   
John VDB spoke about the initial challenges with Wraparound getting research grants approved and after completing several controlled studies; the program never advanced beyond promising practice. He then shared he recently spoke with leadership running the EBP certification for SAMHSA, and shared that they would like to reconsider Wraparound; and he feels there is an opportunity.  Dr. Nellius shared legislators are supporting the C.A.R.E.S. replication to become a pilot demonstration for the state of Florida; Congressman Posey who represents us in DC and in January she will meet Gail Harrell to conduct a site visit at C.A.R.E.S to present the C.A.R.E.S. program model.  John added there is a need to grow the model as an international resource.    
Dr. Nellius asked members if they had an opportunity to review the business plan and they said they have and there were no questions.    She then shared the intent is to franchise the C.A.R.E.S. model for other mandated systems. 
Financials
Jessica stated she will review statements through October 31, 2016.  She then directed the board to the statement of Revenue and Expenditures and shared the activities we less than anticipated because of the delay in becoming evidence based.  Activity will increase once the revenue from the November certification class is recognized.  She then spoke about the allocations for the Support Unit Expense and Salaries Expense and explained because there are no full time employees designated to the center, there was no way to allocate Dr. Nellius’ salary in the accounting software; therefore the expenses for all employees who time log appear in the Support Unit line.  For the month of October Expenses and Revenue are under budget; she expects activity to pick up in November.  Dr. Nellius added that the budget was based on the launch of the C.A.R.E.S. replication; implementing a pilot site and hiring additional staff and she expects to remain lean.  She noted there is $25K in IV-E training dollars that will be utilized; trainings are scheduled for February and May that will generate additional revenue, along with contracts secured over the year.   
Kathleen then asked Dr. Nellius to review the surveys.
Dr. Nellius directed members to the Survey Results which roll up responses from the 4 Certification classes beginning in May 2015 through November 2016 and the results are relatively consistent.  She pointed out a couple of the personal comments and explained in April the NCFIE contracted with a peer agency Family First Network, who had reformed their System of Care requiring Wraparound and changed their contract language; which made some of their providers unhappy with the change and unwilling to attend the required certification training; those participants were easily identified throughout the training.  Dr. Nellius shared, aside from that, the class went well and she was very pleased with the overall scores given the environment they were in.  Tracy shared that the participants were introduced to Wraparound for the first time, and that as faculty continues to mentor and keep them aligned to the fidelity of the model, they are coming along.  

Dr. Nellius then moved to the Survey Results for the National Wraparound Conference.  
John Franz asked what the market for a similar national conference is.  He noted the need for a common element to attract like participants; participants at the last conference varied in their perspectives and were not aligned in identity.  He suggested, in terms of a marking plan, the conference may want to include a wide range of integrated care into a variety of programs rather than Wraparound and mandated systems.  Dr. Nellius shared our focus has always been mandated systems and agreed that the conference can offer 5 tracks that include topic and themes that will meet the needs of all participants.

John VDB agreed with John and suggested coordinating the National Wraparound Conference with NWI to combine resources and use the conference to reach out promoting each direction: synchronize a more targeted complimentary theme to promote and advance the field in fiscal policies, administration, research and the practical evaluation and implementation of Wraparound systems of care.  Dr. Nellius shared the history behind developing the National Wraparound Conference and also the initial coordination with NWI.  She welcomes the idea to coordinate with NWI.  John VDB offered to assist with communications between the two agencies. 
Old Business 
Dr. Nellius then asked board members to consider their preferred timeframe, number of days and preferred location for the 2017 Annual Board Meeting Retreat/ Strategic Planning Session.  John Franz shared he doesn’t believe there is enough content to hold a retreat.   Dr. Nellius suggested planning a retreat within the next 12 months to identify key priorities, better align the center with its vision mission and purpose, capacity building plan, and review community partnerships.   John VDB suggested beginning with strategic decision making: identify core decisions that have to be made for an organization, getting input on those decisions, bringing input together in an organized way, then meeting with members to make those decisions.  He added he would prefer to meet with a robust agenda.  Karen agrees with the aforementioned framework before meeting.  Dr. Nellius suggested using the time to map out the process, determine the key decisions, than focus on the timeframe.   John VDB will e-mail Dr. Nellius with an overview of the strategic decision making process.  
The next board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 14, 2017 10:30 EST and 9:30 Central, 8:30 Mountain.  

Kathleen asked for additional comments:

Dan asked that John VDB share the strategic decision making process with board members.  He then said he will be forwarding some thoughts on diversification, funding to expand the Wraparound process, and maximizing time allocation.     

Dr. Nellius then asked board members to contact her if they are interested in holding specialized targeted workshops under contract with the NCFIE. 

John VDB shared that he really enjoyed the conference and he got a lot out of attending the workshops and he also appreciated all the work that went into planning the conference.  Karen enjoyed interfacing with the eclectic group of participants and thought the work shops were well planned.  

Motion:  John VDB moved to adjourn.  This was seconded by Tracy and the motion passed unanimously.   

Respectfully Submitted,

Laurie Anna Blackburn
Board Liaison
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